Wiltshire Council
————

AGENDA

Meeting:  Westbury Area Board

Place: The Laverton, Bratton Road, Westbury BA13 3EN.
Date: Wednesday 30 March 2022
Time: 10.00 am

Including the Parishes of Bratton, Dilton Marsh, Edington, Heywood, Westbury.

The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public.
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the
opportunity to do so.

If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier,
please contact your Democratic Services Officer.

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Ben Fielding Democratic Services Officer,
direct line 01225 718656 or email benjamin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’'s website at
www.wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115.

Wiltshire Councillors

ClIr Suzanne Wickham, Ethandune (Chairman)

Cllr Matthew Dean, Westbury West (Vice-Chairman)
CliIr Carole King, Westbury North

Clir Gordon King, Westbury East


http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/

Recording and Broadcasting Information

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast. At the
start of the meeting, the Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being
recorded. The images and sound recordings may also be used for training purposes
within the Council.

By submitting a statement or question for an online meeting you are consenting that you
will be recorded presenting this, or this may be presented by an officer during the
meeting, and will be available on the public record. The meeting may also be recorded
by the press or members of the public.

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the
Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting
from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they
accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in
relation to any such claims or liabilities.

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found here.

Parking

To find car parks by area follow this link. The three Wiltshire Council Hubs where most
meetings will be held are as follows:

County Hall, Trowbridge
Bourne Hill, Salisbury
Monkton Park, Chippenham

County Hall and Monkton Park have some limited visitor parking. Please note for
meetings at County Hall you will need to log your car’s registration details upon your
arrival in reception using the tablet provided. If you may be attending a meeting for more
than 2 hours, please provide your registration details to the Democratic Services Officer,
who will arrange for your stay to be extended.

Public Participation

Please see the agenda list on following pages for details of deadlines for submission of
questions and statements for this meeting.

For extended details on meeting procedure, submission and scope of questions and
other matters, please consult Part 4 of the council’s constitution.

The full constitution can be found at this link.

For assistance on these and other matters please contact the officer named above for
details
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Items to be considered

Chairman's Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman will welcome those present to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence

To receive any apologies for absence.

Minutes (Pages 1 - 10)

To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 17 February 2022.
Declarations of Interest

To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations granted
by the Standards Committee.

Chairman's Announcements (Pages 11 - 12)

To receive the following announcements through the Chair:

e The Great British Spring Clean
Area Board Funding (Pages 13 - 16)

To consider the following applications for funding:

Community Area Grants
e Westbury Town Council - £3,000 towards Mayors Jubilee Party.
e Crosspoint Westbury - £3,000 towards Counslling for young people.
e Westbury Lions - £500 towards Westbury Lions and Leos Tree
planting for Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.
e Westbury Youth Club - £760 towards Westbury youth club grassacres
MUGGA young peoples graffiti project.

Youth Grant
® POPCAN - £1,000 towards POPCAN pop-up family fun day.

Urgent items

Any other items of business which the Chairman agrees to consider as a
matter of urgency.

Future Meeting Dates

The next meeting of the Westbury Area Board will take place on 6 June 2022.
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Wiltshire Council
————

MINUTES

Meeting: Westbury Area Board
Place: The Laverton, Bratton Road, Westbury BA13 3EN
Date: 17 February 2022

Start Time: 7.00 pm
Finish Time: 9.03 pm

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to: Ben Fielding, Democratic Services
Officer,(Tel): 01225 718656 or (e-mail) benjamin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk. Papers
available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

In Attendance:

Wiltshire Councillors

Clir Suzanne Wickham, Ethandune (Chairman)

Cllr Matthew Dean, Westbury West (Vice-Chairman)
Clir Carole King, Westbury North

Cllr Gordon King, Westbury East

Wiltshire Council Officers

Graeme Morrison, Community Engagement Manager
Dominic Argar, Assistant Multimedia Officer

Ben Fielding, Democratic Services Officer

Lisa Colombi, Contextual Safeguarding Coordinator

Town and Parish Councils
John Pollard, Edington Parish Council
John Masson, Heywood Parish Council

Partners

Inspector Al Lumley, Wiltshire Police

Philip Wilkinson, Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon
Sheila Kimmins, POPCAN and Mayor of Westbury

Total in attendance: 21
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Minute

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision

No..

1. Chairman's Welcome and Introductions
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Westbury Area Board.
2. Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Simon Todd, Dorset & Wiltshire Fire
and Rescue Service as well as from Councillor Jane Russ, Westbury Town
Council.
3. Declarations of Interest
Councillor Carole King declared that in relation to the grant application from
Westbury Heritage Society she was the treasurer.
4, Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 25 November 2021 were presented for
consideration and it was;
Resolved
To approve the minutes as a correct record.
5. Chairman's Announcements

The chairman gave the following updates:

e Ask Angela Campaign Relaunch
The Chairman drew attention to a briefing note attached to the agenda which
was a reminder of the Ask Angela Scheme. It was outlined that the scheme
helps to keep people safe on a night out and to protect anyone feeling
vulnerable while on a date or with someone they have met. Further information
and posters can be found on the Ask for Angela webpage Ask for Angela -
Wiltshire Council.

¢ Queens’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations
The Chairman drew attention to a briefing note attached to the agenda which
outlined that Wiltshire Council has a system in place to ensure that communities
wishing to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee are signposted to the
council’'s web page (Platinum Jubilee celebrations - useful information and
guidance - Wiltshire Council) where they will find the appropriate tools, support
and guidance to apply to hold a street party.

e Reminder of Changes to the Highway Code from 29 January 2022
The Chairman referred to the report attached to the agenda which outlined
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changes to the Highway Code, which had taken place. Such changes included:
e The introduction of a hierarchy of responsibility of road users.

Priority for pedestrians at junctions

Priority for cyclists, riders and horse-drawn vehicles at junctions.

Clarification on road positioning for cyclists

More information on safely overtaking motorcyclists, cyclists, horse-riders

and horse-drawn vehicles and filtering by cyclists.

e Adopting what is known as the ‘Dutch Reach’ technique when opening
the doors of a parked vehicle.

e Changes to residual waste collection days from 28 February 2022
The Chairman noted that from 28 February the household waste collection days
for nearly all Wiltshire properties will change, however it was stated that there is
no change to recycling or garden waste collections, which will still take place on
their usual day for all residents. From 31 January and for the following two
weeks, all households will receive a letter that explains the changes and details
their new collection day. Further information about waste collections
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/waste

e Local Successes
The Chairman drew attention to the following local successes:

e The White Horse News Town Awards took place in January, with
Westbury’'s Person of the Year award given posthumously to Mike
Parker, the former Chairman of Westbury & District Link Scheme, who
sadly died last August. The Westbury Group of the Year was awarded to
all of those involved in the Covid vaccination efforts in Westbury at White
Horse Health Centre and Shaunak’s Pharmacy.

e Matravers School are performing “Bugsy Malone” this year and it is
performance week this week. The Area Board wished them all the best
for their performances.

e The Westbury Health and Wellbeing Group’s digital inclusion sessions,
which were paused due to covid have now restarted, and older and
vulnerable people are learning how to use IT and be less digitally
isolated.

e Congratulations were offered to Rebekah Slarke and Connor-Jay Elmes
from Matravers School, who will be representing the school following the
Wiltshire Youth Council Elections.

Partner and Community Updates

Updates were received from the following partners:

e Wiltshire Police
The Area Board received a verbal update from Inspector Al Lumley. An overview
was provided of the performance over the last 12 months to November 2021,
which included the following points:
e Comparative data was provided which saw Westbury very aligned with
the rest of the force, suggesting that there is not one specific issue
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affecting Westbury.

An overview of Hate Crime was provided, including a breakdown of the 5
specific types of Hate Crime. The statistics for Westbury were in line with
the rest of the force, however one particular area that stood out was
Sexual Orientation prejudice which had seen a significant increase.
Inspector Lumley noted that this was predominantly involving repeat
victims and offenders, therefore meaning that it was not a wider issue of
the community culture. Work is being conducted with individuals to curve
this spike.

An overview of the local priorities for Westbury was provided, which included the
following areas:

Op EIf — This was an operation that took place in the build up to
Christmas in order to provide a visible presence around the town’s shops
to dissuade potential thieves and reassure the public.

Shoplifting Offences — It was noted that shoplifting offences in Westbury
are at the lowest rate for the long time, with crimes remaining below
average rates for the previous 8 consecutive months. There was however
a spike in shoplifting in February/March last year, so teams will continue
to work to prevent.

Rural Crime — It was noted that hare coursing and poaching offences
increase at this time every year and though there was an increase in
Westbury in line with the season, there was a 37% reduction in rural
crime when compared to last year. The importance of reporting to gain
intelligence was stressed.

Youth ASB — There has been an increase in anti-social behaviour in
Westbury recently, with groups from Warminster and Trowbridge joining
local groups and causing issues. There is a need for parents and
guardians to be inquisitive about there their children have been as it's not
too late to stop those on the periphery from being dragged into more
serious crime.

Cannabis Farm — In January a large professional Cannabis cultivation
site, containing over 2,000 plants was discovered. The investigation
around this continues but residents are asked to be on the lookout for
similar sites.

Following the presentation there was time for the following questions and points
to be raised:

The figures for Stop and Searches were congratulated, with 72.3%
resulting in no further action. It was questioned what lessons had been
learnt for the future? Inspector Lumley stated that noticed patterns are fed
back into annual refresher training and that the searches only take place
if the police have suspicion to stop someone.

An observation was made that in the past 3-4 months in the town centre
there has been a significant increase in new young people causing
nuisance, attempting to purchase alcohol and riding scooters
inappropriately. There is a group of 20 people, who can be loud and
intimidating. A plea was made to the police to put resources into resolving

Page 4 of 9

Page 4




this issue before it increases in the better weather.

e An observation was made that in the Oldfield Park area there has been a
spike in cars being damaged by petty vandalism and scratching.

e Praise was given to Horsewatch for helping the rural community.

e BaNES, Swindon & Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (BSW
CCQG)
The Area Board noted a written update attached to the agenda as well as a
Vaccination Stakeholder Briefing.

e Healthwatch Wiltshire
The Area Board noted a written update attached to the agenda.

e POPCAN (Penleigh Park Group)

The Area Board received an update from Sheila Kimmins on behalf of POPCAN.
The update covered the following matters:

e This week POPCAN met for the first time this year and planned several
events to take place in the summer; including 3 skateboarding events as
well as dodgeball.

e Residents of Oldfield Road, Phoenix Rise and the Penleigh area have
been planning a street party to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.

e Town and Parish Councils
John Pollard provided an update on behalf of Edington Parish Council. The
update covered the following matters:

e Edington Parish Council is trying to come out of the pandemic by
planning a variety of events in the village, with more activities involving a
wellbeing angle.

e Work is being done to improve traffic through the village with a 20mph
speed limit recently approved.

Contextual Safeguarding

The Area Board received a presentation from Lisa Colombi, Contextual
Safeguarding Coordinator for Wiltshire Council. The presentation covered the
following points:

e An overview and definition of Contextual Safeguarding was provided, with
it being an approach to understanding and responding to the risks faced
by children and young people beyond their families.

e Six types of Extra-familial harm were presented to the Area Board: 1)
Sexual Exploitation, 2) Criminal Exploitation, 3) Serious Youth Violence,
4) Bullying and Social Isolation, 5) Radicalisation, 6) Teenage
Relationship Abuse. It was noted that each of these issues aren'’t
happening within home environments and that these forms of harm are
highly contextual as children spend time within a peer bubble rather than
solely with their family.

e Attention was drawn to Child Protection systems that have been designed
to respond to risks within families and homes, primarily to keep children
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under 12 safe.

The importance of safeguarding being “everybody’s responsibility” was
stressed, with information being fed into children’s social care by
referrals. If everyone takes responsibility, spaces can potentially be made
safer for young people.

The Contextual Safeguarding Framework is in place to offer some
resolution to challenges faced over four domains that allow for
partnership-based work as well as the assessment of how services in
Wiltshire are doing.

Examples were provided of the developments that have taken place in
Wiltshire, including a new child protection pilot targeting risk outside of
the home. With Wiltshire being the first local authority in the country to
trial.

Further information can be found via the following website:
https://www.contextualsafequarding.org.uk/

Following the presentation there was time for the following questions and points
to be raised:

It was questioned to what extent does learned behaviour impact on
safeguarding, for example the replication of childhood experiences later
in adult life. Lisa stated that often such issues are seen and the
assessments made take this into account and show awareness with
response. A lot of information in this area is still being tested and
embedded.

An example of poor siloed working was drawn upon, to which Lisa noted
that hopefully this has been moved on from now with the Council having
adopted a joint safeguarding approach.

Lisa Colombi was thanked for her attendance and for making the
presentation to the Area Board.

Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon

The Area Board received a presentation from Philip Wilkinson, Police and Crime
Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon. The presentation covered the
following points:

The Police and Crime Commissioner informed the Area Board that the
Police and Crime Plan for 2022-2025 had been created by taking
guidance from his own resources and the Home Officer, as well as by
conducting a community survey to understand what residents wanted.
Examples of the community survey were shared, with just under 3,000
residents having responded. A key finding was that 47% of people felt a
little or much less safe than they did 2 years ago.

The OPCC commissioned the “Leaders Unlocked” programme to
establish a network of young commissioners to engage with other young
people to discuss policing, safety and crime. More than 1,100 young
people responded with their priorities and concerns.

The draft Police and Crime Plan 2022-2025 was outlined with the
following priorities:
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Priority 1: A police service that meets the needs of its communities

Priority 2: Reduce Violence and Serious Harm

Priority 3: Tackle crimes that matter to local communities

Priority 4: Improve the experience of victims and help deliver a

more effective justice system.

e The PCC updated that three new speeding cameras have been
purchased that can produce up to 20 tickets an hour. Additionally, a night
vision drone has been purchased for the rural crime team in order to
better coordinate responses to major incidents. Additionally, there has
been an uplift of 62 officers, which will be distributed across the force.

e The PCC stressed that those in attendance should encourage residents
to provide information to Crimestoppers in order to allow the police to
compile information around county lines. Intense action and operations
are planned in the near future.

o O O O

Following the presentation there was time for the following questions and points
to be raised:

e It was brought to the PCC’s attention that locally there are Community
Speedwatch stations unmanned due to intimidation. It was also clarified
that collected data would be appreciated by the police as this would allow
for the identification of repeat offenders and hotspots. Additionally, the
road safety team has been increased to 5 teams of 4 cars in order to
allow for better coverage.

e Councillor Matt Dean implored the PCC to have a focus on people and
policing rather than the buildings required. Councillor Dean also noted
that a potential way of making budget savings for the PCC could be
through licensing as currently there is duplication within this area between
Wiltshire Police and the Council.

e Regarding the current situation regarding a custody suite, the PCC
updated that two options are currently being explored, including the full
police takeover of Bourne Hill or a site on the Churchfield estate in
Salisbury.

e |t was clarified by the PCC that to have a custody suite would require
taking up to 24 police officers off of the street. Therefore anyone arrested
would be taken to the closest custody suite to where there were arrested.

e The PCC noted that once new legislation goes through, the police will be able to
take a much stronger stance on rural crime. The PCC also noted the success of a
recent rural crime resolution in Avebury.

Westbury Health and Wellbeing Group

Graeme Morrison, Community Engagement Manager and Councillor Gordon
King provided an update on the Westbury Health and Wellbeing Group. The
update noted that the Health and Wellbeing Group haven’t met since the last
Area Board meeting. However, they are likely to meet over the coming weeks as
there is set to be Health and Wellbeing funding left over, which is likely to be
taken to a special Area Board. Reference was also drawn to the restart of the
Digital Inclusion Project.
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10.

Community Area Transport Group (CATG)

Councillor Suzanne Wickham introduced the minutes and recommendations
from the CATG meeting held on 14 January 2022.

Resolved:

The minutes of the Community Area Transport Group meeting held on 14
January 2022 were agreed as a correct record.

11.

Area Board Funding

The Area Board considered the following applications for funding:

Area Board Initiatives

1. Westbury Area Board - £1,870 towards Bitham Brook Phase 2
Resolved:
Westbury Area Board awarded £1,870 towards Bitham Brook Phase 2.

2. Westbury Area Board - £4,000 towards Westbury Community Area
Pollinator Friendly Areas

Resolved:

Westbury Area Board awarded £4,000 towards Westbury Community Area
Pollinator Friendly Areas.

Community Area Grants:

1. Dilton Marsh and Brokerswood PCC - £5,000 towards Holy Trinity church
Projector and Screen with sound system upgrade

It was noted that this grant had been withdrawn and was therefore not discussed
during the Area Board.

2. Wiltshire Digital Drive - £4,800 towards Wiltshire Digital Drive
Resolved:
Wiltshire Digital Drive awarded £4,800 towards Wiltshire Digital Drive.

3. Westbury Heritage Society - £450 towards Westbury Heritage Society
moving forward

Resolved:
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Westbury Heritage Society awarded £450 towards Westbury Heritage
Society moving forward.

4. Edington Parish Hall - £998.10 towards Carpet Bowls
Resolved:
Edington Parish Hall awarded £998.10 towards Carpet Bowls.

Youth Grants:

1. 4Youth South West - £5,000 towards Detached Youth Workers and
Counselling support for Westbury

Resolved:

4Youth South West was awarded £5,000 towards Detached Youth Workers
and Counselling Support for Westbury.

12. Urgent items
There were no urgent items.
13. Future Meeting Date

The date of the next meeting is 28 July 2022.
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Agenda Item 5.

Take part in the Great British Spring Clean this March and April in
Wiltshire

Wiltshire Council is encouraging local groups and organisations to take part in the Great
British Spring Clean this year, from 25 March-10 April.

Groups across the county are urged to sign up on the Great British Spring Clean website
and join in to help clean up the county from unsightly litter. Though please note that litter
picks in the Salisbury area are not encouraged - here, the advice from the UK Health
Security Agency (UKHSA) remains 'if you didn't drop it, then don't pick it up'.

Litter picking equipment has been provided by Wiltshire Council to town and parish
councils and local community groups across the county, so people should contact their
local town or parish council see if they have any equipment to borrow and if they are
hosting a clean-up event to support.

Where possible, volunteers should dispose of bagged waste in their usual household
black bins or a public litter bin that has sufficient capacity.

For large events that could collect more than 10 bags black bags full of waste, the council
can arrange single collection following the event. To arrange this, people should

email streetscene@wiltshire.gov.uk a minimum of 10 days before the event with as much
information about the event as possible and contact details of the event organiser. Any
large items or suspected fly-tips should be left where they are and reported to the council
on the MyWilts app.

Cllr Dr Mark McClelland, Cabinet Member for Transport and Waste, said: The Great
British Spring Clean is a fantastic opportunity for our communities to get involved in
making a difference in their area.

We have provided more than 1,500 litter pickers and 1,500 pairs of gloves to local town
and parish councils, so people should go there to borrow the equipment for their event.
They can also sign up on the Great British Spring Clean website, so others can join in on
the picks in their community.

It would also be great if people shared photos of their events on social media using the
hashtag #GBSCWilts - and we'll share the best.

We'd ask that groups in the Salisbury area adhere to the latest UKSHA advice and not
take part in litter picks; but people can get involved in every other area of the county to
help keep Wiltshire clean.

I hope that community groups from around the county can take part and help to keep
Wiltshire beautiful.

For the Salisbury area, a UKHSA spokesperson said: As a precaution, UKHSA continues
to advise the public not to pick up any items. The advice remains 'if you didn't drop it, then
don't pick it up'.

People can register their event on the Great British Spring Clean website
at www.keepbritaintidy.org or find out more at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/community-
environment-great-british-spring-clean
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22/03/2022, 15:44 Area Board Grants - Wiltshire Council /\

Wiltshire Council
——— e —

Report To Westbury Area Board
Date of Meeting Wednesday, 30 March 2022
Title of Report Westbury Area Grant Report

Purpose of the Report

e To provide detail of the grant applications made to the Westbury Area Board. These could include; community area grants, health
and wellbeing, young persons grants and Area Board initiatives.
e To document any recommendations provided through sub groups.

Area Board Current Financial Position

Community Area Young People Health and Wellbeing
Grants

Opening Balance For 2021/22 £ 31433 £ 12,892 £ 7,700

Awarded To Date £ 28193.10 £ 10,325 £ 1,620

Current Balance £ 3,239.90 £ 2567 £ 6,080

Balance if all grants are agreed based on £ -260.10 £ 807 £ 3,080

recommendations

Grant Funding Application Summary

Application Grant Type Applicant Project Total Requested

Reference Cost

ABG552 Community Westbury Town  Mayors Jubilee Street Party £8000.00 £3000.00
Area Grant Council

Project Summary:

The project is to provide a free of charge street party, in Westbury High Street, for 240 local children under the age of
twelve years old. The party will include afternoon tea type food and drink, appropriate entertainment, music and interactive
"village fete" type games

ABG579 Community Crosspoint Counselling for adults and young people £10900.00  £3000.00
Area Grant Westbury

Project Summary:

Crosspoint has provided counselling for both adults and young people for the last 8 years. This is aimed at local people who
do not meet the criteria for statutory mental health services, but who nonetheless may be suffering depression, anxiety,
domestic abuse, historical abuse, low self-esteem or difficult in dealing with Life's challenges. The majority of these clients
are referred by the White Horse Health Centre, or through self-referral. A few of the younger people have been referred by
Matravers School. Since 1 January a new process has been instigated to adopt a more consistent approach in attracting
donations from clients according to means, to make the service more sustainable in light of the rising demand. Nevertheless
the majority of clients are not in a position to contribute significantly towards the full cost of the service, hence the reason
that grant funding is sought.
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Application Grant Type Applicant Project Total Requested

Reference Cost

ABG581 Community Westbury Lions ~ Westbury Lions and Leos Tree planting for £2669.00 £500.00
Area Grant Platinum Jubilee Celebrations

Project Summary:

The Westbury Leos Club in conjunction with Westbury Lions, wish to plant 700 assorted trees at a site bordering the lower
Bratton Road, Westbury. This will take place in the Autumn of 2022 and will be organised similar to the previous work
carried out at the Quakers Graveyard in Westbury.

ABG582 Community Westbury Westbury youth club grassacres MUGGA £760.00 £760.00
Area Grant Youth Club young peoples graffiti project

Project Summary:

Westbury youth club members asked if it was possible to get a graffiti artist to come in and work with them. We found a
professional artist Tom Miller. The committee and Tom agreed that it would be better to graffiti a project that could be
displayed so upon asking Westbury town council they have agreed for us to respray and graffiti the MUGGA in grassacres
park. We would like to run a graffiti day 10-4 on Saturday 4th June where the young people of Westbury they don't have to
be club members can come along and put their artist skills to the test and brighten up Westbury while learning new skills
from a professional graffiti artist. Tom put together a new design map this out a hour before the event so the young people
have a space and design to use. Myself some of the youth club team including members will give our time the day before to

cover the existing worn and defaced graffiti to ensure the space is ready to be resprayed.

ABG593 Youth Grant Popcan Popcan pop up family funday £2520.00 £1000.00

Project Summary:
Popcan are looking to put on a family funday for local community and it’s residents reaching large numbers of residents in

Westbury this will encourage engagement within their local community. It will also be an opportunity for local residents to

meet new people and like minded groups. Our previous events pre Covid reached a large number of local residents
including a wide range of ages and families, including young people. With isolation affecting so many people over the last
couple of years we hope this will encourage residents to leave home and participate with the local community.

1. Background

Area Boards have authority to approve funding under powers delegated to them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must
adhere to the Area Board Funding and Grants Criteria. This document is available on the council’s website.

Three funding streams are available to the Area Board, each with an annually awarded amount. These funding streams are as follows:

e Community Area Grants (capital)
e Young People (revenue)
e Health and Wellbeing (revenue)

The Area Board will be advised of the funding available prior to their first meeting of each financial year.

2. Main Considerations

2.1. Councillors need to be satisfied that the applications meet the requirements as set out in the Area Board Funding and Grants
Criteria and that the health and wellbeing and young persons funding guidelines have been adhered to.

2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards.

2.3. Councillors need to consider any recommendations made by sub groups of the Area Boards.

3. Environmental & Community Implications

Grant funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the
community area, the extent of which will be dependent upon the individual project.
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4. Financial Implications

Councillors must ensure that the Area Board has sufficient funding available to cover the grants awarded.

5. Legal Implications

There are no specific legal implications related to this report.

6. Human Resources Implications

There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications

Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in order to meet the Council’s Public Sector Equality
Duty.

Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and Parish Council’s equal opportunity to receive funding
towards community based projects and schemes where they meet the funding criteria.

8. Safeguarding Implications

The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable
adults.

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report.

Report Author

Graeme Morrison, Community Engagement Manager, Graeme.Morrison@wiltshire.gov.uk
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